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 Our Purpose: The Monmia school community is committed to providing          
innovative programs that stimulate and challenge each student to develop     
lifelong learning skills and strategies. We provide a safe, nurturing               
environment where teachers, students and parents work in an effective        
partnership. www.monmia.vic.edu.au.Ph: 9364 1007 
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Dear Monmia Families  

 
 

HIGHLIGHTS OF THE WEEK 
¶ Cultural Diversity posters shared at assembly on Monday.  Thank you Mrs Renda for organis-

ing a wonderful week.  Amazing posters which can be viewed on our Twitter feed: https://
twitter.com/MonmiaPS 

¶ The Life Education Van has engaged our students in health learning and fun times with Harold.  
Thank you Mr Belovitch for organising this. 

¶ Our Administration Area is coming to life with new pinboards which showcase who we are at 
Monmia and how we do things.  Thank you Miss Vorpasso for organising this and to Leanne, 
Emmy for all your collective efforts in making them look outstanding. 

¶ The Visual Arts Show display is wonderful and a tribute to our student artists.  Thank you Ms 
Burridge for getting this up so quickly. 

¶ The Community pinboard celebrates our School Leaders.  Thank you to Leanne, Emmy, Miss 
Panagiotou and Ms Burridge for creating such an awesome display.   

¶ The Japanese Program is featured in the other corridor and showcases our sister school  
relationship as well as other activities.  Thank you Mrs Zumbo for sharing the work of our 
 students. 

¶ Mrs Ward has commenced the Performing Arts display and the start of it looks fantastic!  I 
canôt wait to see what it will look like when itôs finished.  Thank you Mrs Ward. 

¶ Year 3/4 Campers have had an active and enjoyable experience at Camp Jungai.  Thank you to 
Mrs Auld, Mrs Bowler and Mr Belovitch who attended camp with Ronadl Ancaya, parent and 
Sacha Philippou, preservice teacher ensuring our students had a safe and wonderful adventure. 

¶ Thank you to Mrs Renda who has provided camp type activities for the 3/4 non-campers. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

MONMIAôS SUCCESS STORY 
 
I have just returned from a two day Regional Leadership Conference at the Melbourne Convention 
Centre.  The theme of the conference was ñUnleashing Greatness Togetherò.  Several international  
speakers attended and spoke about collaboration, effective PLCs and the Six Competencies just to 
name a few. 

 
 

 

http://www.monmia.vic.edu.au
https://twitter.com/MonmiaPS
https://twitter.com/MonmiaPS


 
 
The Senior Education Improvement Leader, Anne Fox had asked us as a Principal Class to  
present our success story as our 2017 Relative Growth Data in Reading, Writing and 
 Mathematics for Year 5 was above state, above similar schools and above our network 
schools.  This was quite nerve-wracking for Vineta, Lucy and I and we were at first reluctant to 
present.  Putting on our Growth Mindset, we tackled this project as we do all our work at 
Monmia through collaboration.  We invited our Teaching and Learning Leaders to give us input 
in identifying the success factors which contributed to our fantastic achievements.  Together we 
developed our powerpoint presentation, including videos of Mrs Cassie Ward and the School 
Leaders.  We even asked Mr Squires to assist by sharing his viewpoint as a Numeracy Coach.   
Mrs Mandy Peters, Mrs Kathryn Buttigieg, Mr Dean Squires, Miss Lucy Vorpasso, Mrs  
Mitrevski and I presented ñMonmia Primary School, Staying the CourseééAn Overnight  
Success that took Seven Yearsò!  We brought many artefacts from around the school such as 
anchor charts, photos of bucket fillers, and our instructional model.  I am so proud of our story 
and achievements and very grateful to have such a collaborative and dedicated team around me.  
This presentation received such positive feedback from principal class colleagues, the SEILs, 
EILS and the Area Executive Director, Bronwen Heathfield.   
I am honoured to have had the support from my fellow presenters and wish to acknowledge their 
leadership, their professionalism and their contribution to our accomplishment.  They all spoke 
so well that the audience of 120 Principals, Assistant Principals and Leading Teachers could not 
fail to be inspired by their passion.  I thank them all wholeheartedly for their efforts.  I also want 
to thank Mr Tan Ly, Mrs Cassie Ward and Mrs Lisa Tate for their contributions in preparing the 
presentation.  Thank you to all the teachers who provided us with their artefacts from their  
classrooms.  Thank you to Mr Dean Squires for his willingness to join us and share our story.  
And of course thank you to all our staff and students for their work, their feedback and their 
commitment to learning and improving.  
I hope that as a school community all our Monmia families appreciate that this overall success 
has amazing impact and meaning for us all.   
 
 

 

 

 

²ŀǊƳ wŜƎŀǊŘǎΣ 

Lorraine Bell 
Principal 



 
IMPORTANT DATES FROM THE DIARY 

 
 
TERM 2 
 
 
 
 
Mon 11th June 
 
Tue 12th June 
 
 
Wed 13th June 
 
 
Wed 27th June 
 
 
 
 
Fri 29th June 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
        
 
 
¶ Queens Birthday 

Holiday 
¶ Curriculum Day 
 
 
¶ Casual Clothes Day 
 
 
¶ Student led  

conference 
¶  PRB, Year1-6              

2.30pmð7.30pm 
 
¶ End of Term 2 

 
 
TERM 3 
 
 
 
Mon 16th July 
 
Tue 17th July 
 
 
Fri 21st Sept 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
TERM 4 
 
Mon 8th Oct 
 
Sun 14th Oct 
 
 
Fri 21st Dec 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
¶ Term 3 starts 
 
¶ Student led conference 

PRA 3.00pmð7.30pm 
 
¶ Term 3 finishes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
¶ Term 4 starts 
 
¶ Monmia Carnevale 
          10amð3pm 
 
¶ Term 4 finishes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
New Attendance Requirements 
 
If your child is sick or absent, you are required to notify the school as soon 
as possible on the day of absence, by calling 03 93641007  

bƻǝŦȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻΣ ƻǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ 
ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǿŀȅΣ ƘŜƭǇǎ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 
ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ŦǳƭŬƭ ȅƻǳǊ ƭŜƎŀƭ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅΦ 
From the end of Term 2 2018, all Victorian government schools are required 
to contact parents/guardians as soon as practicable on the same day of an  
unexplained student absence. If your child is absent on a particular day and 
you have not contacted the school to explain why, the absence will be 
marked as unexplained. 
This system also promotes daily school attendance. Going to school every 
day is the single most important part of your childôs education, they learn 
new things every day ï missing school puts them behind. 
 
Same-day notification of unexplained student absences 

Our school will text you as soon as practicable on the day if a student is not 
at school and you havenôt notified the school as to why. If you are notified 
by the school that your child is away without a reason, please contact us as 
soon as possible by calling the school on 03 93641007 to let us know where 
your child is. If we cannot reach you because we donôt have your correct 
contact details (i.e.: message notification fail, disconnected number), then 
we 

 

where possible, 
please inform us in advance of upcoming absences. 
 



 ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY   

 

 
EVERY DAY COUNTS: Primary School  

Attendance 

 
²Ŝ ŀƭƭ ǿŀƴǘ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ 
ōƭƻŎƪǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ōŜƎƛƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
ŜŀŎƘ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŘŀȅΦ  
aƛǎǎƛƴƎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Ŏŀƴ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƳŀƧƻǊ ƛƳǇŀŎǘ ƻƴ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦ  
! ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƳƛǎǎƛƴƎ ƻƴŜ Řŀȅ ŀ ŦƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘ ǿƛƭƭ Ƴƛǎǎ ŦƻǳǊ Ŧǳƭƭ ǿŜŜƪǎ 
ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ  
.ȅ ¸ŜŀǊ мл ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ƳƛǎǎŜŘ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  
¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ǎŀŦŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ Řŀȅǎ ŦƻǊ ƳƛǎǎƛƴƎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 9ŀŎƘ Řŀȅ ŀ 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƳƛǎǎŜǎ Ǉǳǘǎ ǘƘŜƳ ōŜƘƛƴŘΣ ŀƴŘ Ŏŀƴ ŀũŜŎǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜŘǳŎŀπ
ǝƻƴŀƭ ƻǳǘŎƻƳŜǎΦ      

 

Lucy Vorpasso  !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΥ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ 9ƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ²ŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
 

Bullying is everyoneôs problem.  
 
We all have to work together to make sure that nobody gets bullied. Bullying is an expression of power and 
thrives on an audience. Bullies frequently assert their superiority before an audience called bystanders. 
 Bystanders can be part of the problem because they reinforce the bullyôs behavior by their laughter or their 
silent acknowledgment of the bullyôs power.  
 
 

Bystanders can help stop Bullying. Here are important points to remember 
 
If you donôt do anything to help someone who is being bullied and bully someone too, then you have made a 
bad decision.  

You canôt blame other people for your bad choices.  
Even if you take part in the smallest way by laughing you will be part of the problem. It is not OK to say 
ñsomeone else started itò or ñsomeone else made me do itò or ñeveryone else was doing it tooò.  

If you are a bystander and choose not to do anything to stop it, then you are guilty of hurting that person as 
well.  

Bystanders should show disgust and find the courage to tell the person that what they are doing is wrong and 
mean and that they should stop it. 

 
 

Let the teacher know if someone is being bullied. 
 
If you know that another child is being bullied, then the responsible thing to do is to ask a teacher for help. 
This is not dobbing, but it is being very helpful. By telling a teacher, you are trying to help someone who is in 
trouble. It takes courage and kindness to do this for someone. Teachers need to know about bullying so that 
they can help the person being bullied and counsel the person doing the bullying so the behaviour stops. 
Even if only one person reports bullying, this can make a big difference in making sure everyone feels 
safe and happy. 
 
 

Family Activity  
 
Please discuss the important role of the bystander with your child and discus what he or she will do if they 
see or hear bullying happening. 
 

 
 

 

Warm Regards, 

Lucy Vorpasso 

Assistant Principal - Student Engagement and Wellbeing 
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       Student Engagement and Wellbeing 

Introducingé       
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Monmia is a Bucket Filling School! 
We fill buckets and we donôt dip! 

We use our lid to keep our bucket full and keep the drops in! 
 
I love how the Bucket Fillers Philosophy has been embraced by our school community this year. I know that 
we can keep filling other peopleôs buckets and make Monmia Primary School a warm, positive and caring 
place to be. When we all fill other peopleôs buckets then all community members benefit from these acts of 
kindness.  
There is so much to acknowledge at Monmia Primary School! Here are some ódropsô for you to read.  

 
wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ Ŭƭƭ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΩǎ ōǳŎƪŜǘΣ ȅƻǳ Ŭƭƭ ȅƻǳǊǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ǎƻ ƪŜŜǇ ŬƭƭƛƴƎ ōǳŎƪŜǘǎ aƻƴƳƛŀΗ  
 
IŀǇǇȅ .ǳŎƪŜǘ CƛƭƭƛƴƎΗ 
 

YƛƴŘ wŜƎŀǊŘǎΣ 

Lucy Vorpasso 

!ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ - {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ 9ƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ²ŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ 
 



 
INTERSCHOOL SPORT SEASON 1 FINALS 

 
On Friday 1 June, Monmia had three interschool sport teams compete in the finals of the Sydenham District 
Sports Association. Our teams performed incredibly well on the day and we finished with the following re-
sults: 
 
Boyôs Hot Shots tennis ï Premiers 
Our boys won their semi final against Overnewton Keilor Campus 7-5 and then were successful 8-4 in the 
grand final against Mary Mackillop. The team had an unbeaten season, winning 12 matches in a row. They 
will now compete in the regional finals later this year. Congratulations to John, Yung Ming, Tin, Lucas,  
Jayden, Thomas, Liam H, Kye, Brandyn, Nasif and Mr Ly on having such a fantastic season 
 
Boyôs teeball ï Runnerôs up 
Our boyôs won their semi final against Overnewton Keilor Campus, but then unfortunately lost the grand final 
against Keilor Views. The team should be extremely proud of their performances throughout the season. 
Making the grand final is a wonderful achievement. Well done to Zavier, Josese, Luke, Shahid, Vincent, 
 Daniel, Cory, Cruz, Liam C, Joey, Davis and Mrs Koen. 
 
Mixed netball ï Semi finalists 
Our mixed netball team had a fantastic season, only losing two home and away games. Unfortunately they 
came up against a very strong Taylors Lakes team in the semi final and were unable to win. Well done to 
Hannah B, Olivia, Gabby, Linda, Madison P, Luka, Lay, Jasper and Lachie on a successful season. 
 
Season two of interschool sport will commence on Friday 15 June. A fixture will be in next weekôs newsletter. 
The sports for season two are: volleyball, handball, basketball, softball and T20 Blast cricket. 
 

 
SYDENHAM DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY CARNIVAL 

 
On Wednesday 23 May, 24 students from Monmia competed in the Sydenham District Cross Country  
Carnival at Brimbank Park. Eva J (34C) finished 6

th
 in her 2km event and Ayden Bhowan (56D) finished 9

th
 in 

his 2km event. The district cross country is an incredibly hard event with approximately 50-60 competitors in 
each race, so finishing in the top ten is a wonderful achievement. Well done to Franklin, Valentino A, Ayden 
Bonanzinga, Max, Nhan, Cooper, Phillip, Alexander V, Josh D, Zavier, Lay, Liam H, Kye, Gisele, Eva P, 
Noor, Linda, Olivia, Caitlyn, Kafiya, Hannah B and Gabby for giving it your best shot and representing 
Monmia so well. 
 
 
 
 

Please Remember: 
 

When your child brings home a green form you need to fill it out, sign it and 
return it to school. 



STUDENT LED CONFERENCE: 
  
The student led conference is a conversation conducted by your child about their learn-
ing.  It is a self-reflection of the way in which they have progressed through the school 
year, demonstrating successes and achievements for the semester.  This is a valuable 
opportunity for your child to share their learning goals and successes experienced 
through effort so far.   
All student led conferences will be held in your childôs learning space. 
The student led conferences will take place on:  
  

 

 
 All online bookings have now opened.  Please ensure you arrange a suitable time for 

the student led conference using the online booking system. 

To make your booking go to:  www.schoolinterviews.com.au 

Enter THIS school event code 4vpv7, then follow the 3 steps 
Booking system opens on Friday 1st June, 3.30pm 
Booking system closes on Tuesday 26th June, 3.30pm  
 
Each student led conference will be for duration of 10 minutes.  Your child will be ex-
pected to lead the conference discussion in the presence of their teacher and a parent/
guardian. If you have specific questions /concerns you would like to discuss please ar-
range a meeting time outside of the Student Led Conference with your childôs teacher. 
Specialist Teachers will be available on Wednesday 27th June for parents/
guardians to speak to them regarding Visual Arts, Performing Arts, Languages- Japa-
nese and Physical Education learning.  This is not a Student Led Conference.  The Spe-
cialist Teachers will be in the Languages room on Wed 27th June, from the follow-
ing times listed below.  
Bookings are not required and parents/guardians will be seen as they enter.  
  

 

 
The Student Led Conference is an opportunity for students to open  

communication between school and home, it teaches self-evaluation and reflection and 

focuses on goals setting and learning.   

Come along so that we can work together to support the learning of your child.   

Vineta Mitrevski 
Assistant Principal- School Improvement 

  

Wednesday 27th 

June 

Prep B, Year 1-6 2.30pm-7.30pm 

Tuesday 17th July Prep A 3.00pm-7.30pm 

Tonia Burridge (Visual Arts Teacher) 4.00pm-5.00pm 

Cassandra Ward  (Performing Arts Teacher) 4.00pm ï 5.00pm 

Carmel Zumbo 
(Languages- Japanese Teacher) 

4.00pm-5.00pm and 5.30pm-5.45pm 

Justin Belovitch 4.00pm-5.00pm and 5.30pm-7.30pm 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au



